
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 14 APRIL 2009

EX.085/09
ANNUAL AUDIT AND INSPECTION LETTERS



(Non Key Decision)

Portfolio
The Leader and Finance and Performance Management

Subject Matter

A copy of the City Council's Audit letter for 2007/08 had been circulated.  The Director of Corporate Services drew Members attention to the key messages which were contained within the Audit letter and the actions which were needed by the City Council to address the forthcoming challenges which included the need to proactively manage the Council's finance and other resources to deal with the national economic downturn, particularly in areas where costs and demands for services were increasing; the need to strengthen the Risk Management arrangements for Carlisle Renaissance Scheme; the need to recognise the change in emphasis in the Use of Resources Assessment to be more output and outcomes based and the evidence supplied would need to reflect that change; The need to continue with the work already started on the International Financial Reporting System so that accounts prepared on an IFRS basis did not include material errors and the need to develop workforce planning and ensure that the requisite staffing capacity was available to deliver the Council's strategic plans.

A copy of a draft minute from the Audit Committee was also circulated.

The Leader in receiving the Annual Audit and Inspection letter for 2007/08, welcomed the key messages from the Audit Commission that the Council had good arrangements in place to manage its use of resources with the Council's scoring a Level 3 for 2008 which was a significant improvement from the 2007 assessment in which the Council had scored Level 2.  That the Audit Commission had given an unqualified opinion on the Council's accounts and an unqualified value for money conclusion.  He also noted that the letter indicated that the Council had achieved a good range of improvements across its services over the last three years and the Council's rate of improvement over that period was above average for District Councils.  The Executive expressed their appreciation for the work which had been carried out by all the City Council staff which had resulted in such a positive report for the City Council.

Summary of options rejected

Nil

DECISION

That the report be received, it being noted that the Annual Audit and Inspection Letter was to be submitted to the meeting of the City Council for consideration.

Reasons for Decision

To enable consideration to be given to the Audit Commission's Annual Audit and Inspection Letter.







